
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

I am requesting $5,332,480 of funding for Northeast Tarrant County Radio Consortium Project in 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Keller, TX, located at 1100 Bear 

Creek Parkway,Keller, TX 76248.  

The funding would be used This project will sustain NETCO's P25 trunked radio system by 

performing five (5) platform changes in the radio network infrastructure (RNI) The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because The funding will be used to perform five platform 

upgrades to the interoperable radio system that will greatly enhance the radio communications 

system used by public safety, fire and emergency medical first responders in six cities in 

Northeast Tarrant County as well as mutual aid partners throughout the region 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by the 

section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 

10381(b)(8)).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Beth Van Duyne  

Member of Congress 


